## 日本宣教報告

NEWSLETTER

**July 2025** 







Praise the LORD & greetings from Okinawa!

Thanking the LORD for an incredible month of July. My wife and I have been beyond blessed to be able to attend and chaperone for NAYC. To see Japanese youth be able to attend and see the Kingdom through a larger lens has encouraged them greatly. The countless individuals that received the Holy Ghost, water baptized, and notable miracles will be imprinted with them. Without a doubt this has made a lasting impact that they will take back to their nation.

MIDDLE PICTURE: The Youth were blessed by Urshan University's booth. Thankful for the tremendous support and prayers poured out upon the Youth. My wife and I were able to reconnect with others that have done AIM in Japan.

TOP LEFT PICTURE: Bro Jamie's parents as well as his home church (Greater Life Pentecostal) have not only hosted for our group to be able to attend NAYC, but they have loved us as family. From the moment we landed until we returned to Japan, they were with us every step of the way serving and pouring themselves into our group.

TOP RIGHT PICTURE: Greater Life
Pentecostal's youth drove us to the stadium
and every subsequent event.

We love and appreciate everything you are doing for the Kingdom. Thank you for your continued support and sacrifice.

-Yours in Christ, Shawn & Yuka Ward

Now faith is the substance of things hoped for, the evidence of things not seen. -Hebrews 11:1